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Mr. Chair,  

1. 



outstanding dues to Members States from closed peacekeeping missions that are faced 
with cash deficits.   
 
Mr. Chair,  
 
5. On another point, the General Assembly resolution A/73/307 authorizes, on a 
three-year trial basis, cross borrowing between active PKOs. So far, the feedback to this 
decision has been positive; it has for instance significantly diminished the pressure of 
borrowing on closed PKOs.  
 
6. We reiterate that the ongoing practice of borrowing from closed PKOs has not been 
approved by the General Assembly and we believe that it is not a healthy financial 
practice. The Group looks forward to continue discussions on options to avoid such 
practices to continue 
 
Mr. Chair,  
 
7. The Group of 77 and China notes with satisfaction that 24 closed missions have a 
positive net cash balance. The Group however would urge the Secretary General to keep 
close monitoring of the different borrowing transactions and settle in a timely manner all 
claims and liabilities to enable final liquidation of closed PKOs.  
 
8. To conclude, Mr. Chair, the Group of 77 and China as usual will spare no effort to 
work with all partners to reach a successful conclusion of this very important agenda item. 
 
I thank you. 

 
*** 


